Normac Chapter #311 OES

By June Tyler

Normac Chapter, Shelburne held its last meeting of the ?Year of Music, Wine and Roses ? Our Precious Moment in Time,? under the leadership of Gail Elderfield and Dave Smiley, with all officers present.

Our Worthy Grand Matron Sister Susan Purdy was present with several other distinguished guests. The Chapter Room was full, which was nice to see.

Trisha Cutherbertson PDDGM was presented with an Honourary Membership to Normac Chapter.

The Open Installation of Officers for the year, ?Celebrate the Seasons? was held with Lenora and Shane Banfield installed as Worthy Matron and Worthy Patron for the ensuing year along with all other officers. Audrey Oldfield and Evelyn Hicks, charter members, installed the Worthy Matron and Patron respectively. Others helping with the installation were Trisha Cuthbertson, Heather Stewart, Louis Wagner, Catherine Howlett, Kay and Jorden Richardson, Jane Forester, Anna Connors and Dorothy Cauthers.

The Worthy Matron's Special Project this year is The Royal Canadian Air Cadets, 85 Tornado Squadron of Grand Valley.

Normac will be busy this year as it is our 55th birthday.